
 
Chairmans Report - February 2024 

 
1. Attended the quarterly CAP meeting. The new area police inspector. Louise Brown, 

introduced herself and described her plans for the future. Rachel Wrigglesworth, the 
director of health at Cornwall Council, also introduced herself and described her 
work with the various NHS bodies in the county. A presentation was then given by 
Kirstie Edward on behalf of the Volunteer Sector Forum describing their role in 
identifying all the various volunteer groups and offering assistance to them and 
where applicable o-ordinating their activities. The remainder of the meeting was 
then given over to Climate Action. After an update from the CAP lead person, 
Deborah Reeves, the attendees split into workshops to try and come up with specific 
objectives that could be instigated across the CAP. 
 
 

2. The quarterly MVRG meeting was held on Jan. 30th. and Cllr Webb attended in my 
place and will be able to provide any relevant update. 
 
 

3. The MSAS has been moved from Bridgemoor to the alternative location heading into 
Bridge. I have had agreement from the Cormac Highways Manager that the 
Bridgemoor MSAS post will be “replanted” as it is very unstable. His teams are busy 
with potholes at present and this will be done ASAP. 
 
 

4. Myself, Cllr Webb and our clerk attended the Emergency First Aid training to give us 
adequate cover for any meetings and events we should host. 


